
St. Alice Catholic Church 

Santa Alicia Iglesia Cat·lica 
1520 ñFò Street  Springfield OR, 97477 

Office:  541-747-7041 / FAX 541-746-5213 
Website: www.stalice.org Office E-mail: kathyw@nu-world.com Bulletin Editor: dmeile@archdpdx.org   

Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time - June 5th, 2016 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Mass 
 5:00PM English  
Sunday Mass 
 9:30AM English 
 12:15PM In Spanish 
Weekday Liturgy  (Chapel in Rel. Ed. Center) 
 Time: 8:30AM  
 Monday: Misa In Spanish 
 Tuesday: Communion Service 
 Wed-Friday: English Mass 
Reconciliation 
 3:30 - 4:30PM Saturday 
 Or by appointment 
The Rosary (El Rosario) (Chapel in Ed. Center) 
 Tuesday and Thursday:  8:00AM  English 
 Thursday:  7:00PM In Spanish 
Adoration of the Holy Eucharist 
 1st Friday in Chapel in Ed. Center   
 12:00PM - 7:00PM 
Office Closed 12:30PM - 1:30PM 

Parish Staff 
Rev. David Jaspers: Pastor 
Cindy Grabler:  Bookkeeper 
Kathy Weinhold: Receptionist 
Danielle Plantz:  Pastoral Associate 
Norma Ouellette: Hispanic Ministry Coordinator 
Jason Roebuck:  Director of Religious Education  
   & Youth Ministry 
David Meile:  Bulletin & Website Editor 

Marriage Preparation: 
Please contact Pastor six months prior to wedding to ensure 

adequate time for these preparations. 

Baptism for Children Age 3 Months through Age 6 

If your child was not baptized as a newborn infant, you are encouraged to 

bring him or her for baptism on one of our regularly scheduled baptism 

dates.  Remaining scheduled baptisms for 2016 will be celebrated on 

August 6th & 7th and November 12th & 13th.  Readiness to have your 

child baptized involves registering at the parish, attending mass faithfully 

for at least four months, and participating in baptism preparation classes.  

Registration for the classes and attendance at two sessions by parents 

and godparents is required.  To make arrangements for baptism, please 

call Danielle at 541-747-7041. 

DISCIPLESHIP MEETINGS 

Discipleship Meetings are open to all parishioners as well as those who are 

coming to explore the faith and to prepare for sacramental initiation.  Come 

learn more about the Catholic faith and grow spiritually through prayer, 

study, and conversation. Classes will resume on September 15th 

Please call Danielle Plantz at 541-747-7041 for more information.   

June 11th - June 12th 2016 
First Reading  2 Samuel 12:7-10, 13 
Second Reading  Galatians 2:16, 19-21 
Gospel   Luke 7:36-8:3 
 

Sat. 5:00 PM - Reader:  Please See Schedule 
Eucharistic Ministers 1: Rita Castillo 
Head Wine: Barbara Ross 
Eucharistic 2: Jeanne Bohlae 
 

Sun. 9:30 AM - Reader:  Please See Schedule 
Eucharistic Ministers 1: Frank Wikle 

Head Wine: Liz Dehne 

Eucharistic 2: Gloria Suter, Cheryl Gesik, Whitney Delgado, 

Marlene Ross, Kay Whitney 
 

Sun. 12:15 PM - Reader 1: Jose Alvarez 

Reader 2: Maria Morey 

Eucharistic Minister 1: Maria Vargas 

Head Wine: Erica Sanchez 

Eucharistic 2: Cornelio Garibay, Gustavo Torres, Samuel 

Torres, Samanta McCollough, Alejandra Bautista 
 

Altar Servers Sat.5:00pm Sun.9:30am Sun.12:15pm 
Cross  Please  See  Schedule 
Book  Please      See  Schedule 
Candle  Please  See  Schedule 
 

Intentions for the week of June 5 through June 12 
June 5 - 9:30am David & Sandi Schmidt/Celebration Singers 
June 5 - 12:15pm Francisco Badillo & Fidel Garcia/Rita Badillo 
June 11 - 5:00pm Dave Palahniuk/Shirley Palahniuk 
June 12 - 10:00am Carmen Narajo De Willson/Norma Oulette 



POPE FRANCISðPRAYER INTENTIONS FOR JUNE 

Universal: Human Solidarity, That the aged, marginalized, and those who have no one may findïeven 
within the huge cities of the worldïopportunities for encounter and solidarity. 

Evangelization: Seminarians and Novices, That seminarians and men and women entering religious life 
may have mentors who live the joy of the Gospel and prepare them wisely for their mission. 

From the Pastor: And the Spirit Movesé 

     For those who havenôt heard, after 5 years at St. Alice, I have been 

assigned to be the pastor of a different parish in Portland called: 

Ascension.  I will begin there on July 1st.  I am sad to be leaving so many 

wonderful people here at St. Alice and in the Springfield-Eugene area and 

the good work the Lord is doing here.  Fr. Peter Arteaga (the priest who 

was here in May) summarized it well when he wrote to me, ñSt. Alice is a 

really nice parish.ò  The Holy Spirit is alive and present here and we trust 

that the Lord can use all things for good for those who trust in him.  As 

such, I trust the Lord has plans for you and your new pastor Fr. Mark 

Bentz here at St. Alice and for me and his people at Ascension parish. 

     Ascension Parish is located on the east side of Mt. Tabor just south of 

the I-205 / I-84 intersection.  It is bigger than St. Alice with 5 weekend 

Masses (2 Spanish and 3 English).  Thankfully, there will be a second 

priest with me. 

     Although we only have one month to say our goodbyes, we have a 

month to say our goodbyes.  I look forward to talking to you after Masses 

and in the bulletin during these next weeks.  My going away party will be 

combined with the Feast of St. Alice Celebration on June 12th.  We will 

have an all community Mass that Sunday at 10AMfollowed by the 

celebrations.  There will be no 9:30 or 12:15 Mass.  Please sign up to help 

with food and clean up.  The new pastor, Fr. Mark Bentz, will also be here 

for the weekend to celebrate with us. 

     God bless you!  Fr. Jaspers 

P.S.  Please pray for the priests of the diocese this week; we will be on 

our annual priest retreat (spiritual exercises) led by Bishop Tyson.  Thank 

you. 



St. Alice Events for the Week of 

June 5 through June 12 

5. Sunday 

9:30am - Mass - English (Church) (honoring grads) 

12:15pm - Mass - Spanish (Church) (honoring grads) 

3:00 - 4:30pm - Middle School 

5:00 - 7:00pm - High School 

6. Monday   
8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

7:00 - 9:00pm - Spanish Choir (Church) 

7:00 - 8:00pm - Renacer con Jesus junta (sm. Parish Ctr) 

7. Tuesday 
8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

7:00pm - Feast of St. Alice Planning Meeting  

8. Wednesday  
8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

6:45pm - English Choir (Church) 

9. Thursday 
8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

7:00pm - 8:00pm - Grupo de Oracion 

10. Friday 
8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion (chapel)* 

5:00pm - Renacer Con Jesus 

11. Saturday 

10:00am - Ralph Jarvis Funeral Mass 

3:30pm - 4:30pm - Confessions (Church) 

5:00pm - Mass - English (Church) 

12. Sunday  

10:00am - Mass - English (Church)  

Feast of St. Alice In back Parking Lot            

 (following 10:00am Mass) 

3:00pm - 4:30pm - Middle School 

5:00pm - 7:00pm - High School 

7:00pm - Parish Rosary (Church) 

*The Chapel is in the Religious Education Center 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday 3:30pm - 4:30pm 

When disciples of Christ are transparent 

in heart and sensitive in life, they bring 

the Lordôs light to the places where they 

live and work. 

*Pope Francis Tweets* 

Pope Francis - @Pontifex 4:30am - 1 June 2016 

 As we hear the Gospel today, we 

realize that sometimes we are like Simon 

as it's far easier to see what is wrong in 

another than it is to see what is wrong in 

ourselves. But Jesus, who accepts the 

poor woman without judging or blaming 

her, shows us what Christian love is all about. 

 Through you almsgiving you are performing 

a good work, far greater than you think.  The coins 

placed in the St. Vincent de Paul envelopes bring 

Christ's love and compassion to the poor. 

Youth Ministry:  
 

Anyone interested in joining the 

quilters please call Yvonne Kleppe 

at 541-505-7945.  
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Gqhu22 - Gqhu 26 
 

 

Cost for camp is $50 per camper. We are 

charging $25 per camper, if you are a registered 

parishioner. There are scholarships available for 

anyone who needs them. 

¶ Lunches and snacks will be provided for 
campers all week. 

¶ Thursday evening, July 14th we will 
have a family Mass at 6pm. 

¶ REGISTRATION FORMS ARE DUE 
SATURDAY July 1st 

¶ Daily Mass for the week of camp will be 
at 11am, except on Thursday  

Volunteers for Camp St Alice!! 

High School and Middle School 

volunteers, as well as adult 

volunteers, please check out the 

online registration @ stalice.org or 

http://tinyurl.com/campstalice 

Registration forms are also available in the office 



In the next Catholic Sentinel, see how a gospel 

mission in Eugene has embraced a new model 

full of business sense and faith. Hear what 

happened at a Jubilee of Mercy event at the 

Grotto and read how columnist Brian Doyle 

answers the question, óWhat is a priest?ô Ponder what 

liturgical music from 18th century California missions was 

like.   

Forgiveness and Mercy 

Which is more challenging: to forgive or to receive 

forgiveness? Discuss Holy Scripture with other 

young adults (ages 21-39) every Thursday at 

St. Maryôs Catholic Church, 6:45pm. 

For information about other events and happenings, 

contact 

541-270-9329 or eugeneyoungadults@gmail.com 

Tuesday, June 21 ï Wednesday, June 29, 2016 

Sisters & Lay Women's Silent Eight-Day Retreat Our 

Lady of Peace Retreat in Beaverton Rev. Dean 

Stasell, L.C.  will preach the annual Sisters and Lay 

Womenôs retreat this year. The theme is ñDid Our 

Hearts Not Burn as He Spoke to Us?ò Full retreat - 

$460; Commuter rates available. 

For more information or to register, call the retreat 

house at 503-649-7127 or mail sisters@olpretreat.org. 

A grief recovery Weekend,  for those 

grieving the loss of a marriage by death, 

divorce or permanent separation,  will be 

held June 24 - 26 in Milwaukie, near Clackamas Town 

Center.   

The retreat consists of presentations by Beginning 

Experience team members, periods for private 

personal reflection and sharing in small groups. The 

cost of $195 includes lodging for 2 nights in a double 

room, meals and resource materials.   Single rooms 

are available for an additional $20. 

For more information, please contact Judith by 

phone: 503-949-4592 or emailJudholtz@gmail.com 

A funeral mass for Ralph Jarvis will be held at 

St. Alice Catholic Church on Saturday , June 

11th  at 10:00 a.m. followed by a reception in 

the Parish Center.  All are welcome to attend 

as we remember and pray for Ralph. 

Can You Spare 3 Hours A Week? 1st Way is looking 

for people from all walks of life to help girls and 

women in crisis--they are pregnant and trying to make 

a decision.  We will show you how to talk to women, 

telling them about alternatives to abortion. If you are 

interested in volunteering, please call 541-687-8651 to 

schedule an interview with the Director.   

Congratulations to all these First Communicants!!! 

Adolfo Angel Maya 

Adriana Rincon Rodriguez 

Alixsandra Emely Calvillo 

Alvaro Castellanos Huitron 

America Joseline Molina Reyes 

Ariana Vega 

America Viannete Molina Reyes  

Arturo Alcantar Perez 

Astrid Kareny Ramirez 

Carlos Manuel Delgado 

Ciara Oldham 

Daijon Roebuck 

Daira Bereavice Medina 

Daniel Santiago 

Diana Santiago 

Diego Delgado 

Eduardo Vargas 

Emily Santos 

Erica Martinez Contreras 

Erika Corona Gonzales 

Estefania Serratos 

Gabriela Martinez Contreras 

Gustavo Farias 

Jesus Ferdinando Montes 

Jocelyn Maldonado Morales 

Jonathan Zamudio Cisneros 

Jose Santos Montes Mirmontes 

Jose Gabriel Hernandez 

Jose Manuel Alvarez 

Joseph Alfred Alcantar-Flores 

Julian Jacob Reyes 

Julissa Yunuen Herrera Cerna 

Katherine Anne Rose Bergman 

Kimberely Morales 

Leonardo Serratos 

Leslie Yarely Lagarda Pacheco 

Luis Eden Barrera Corona 

Lynette Vega 

Marianna Rodriguez Martinez 

Miguel Angel Sanchez Perez 

Nikki Moss 

Rufo Jr. Martinez-Alvarez 

Valeria Serrano 

Victor Alfonso Mendez 

Yahir Alfredo Perez 

Yaretzi Baltazar Gonzales 

Yordy Gonsalez Morales 



MARRIED COUPLES 

"Your faith has saved you; go in peace."  Jesus wants 

us to have peace in our lives and our marriage.  Do we 

have faith that He will grant us this peace?  Sign up 

today to attend a Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

Weekend on August 27th - 29th at Our Lady of Peace 

Retreat Center in Beaverton, Oregon. For more 

information call 503-853-2758 or apply on-line 

at www.rediscoverthespark.org.  Additional dates and 

locations are listed on-line.  

ñSpiritual Day Spaò retreats for women in May, June 

Two house retreats for women, led by local retreat 

master Mary Sharon Moore, will be held in Eugene. 

On Saturday, May 28, ñBeatitudes with Grace and 

Gritò will be held at the home of Marcia Hafner. 

On Saturday, June 4, ñPrayer Forms for the Busy and 

the Boldò will be held at the home of Jane Smith. 

These ñSpiritual Day Spaò retreats are designed to 

restore core interior strength for mission in life. Both 

retreats are freewill offering events, with the tithe going 

to two local charities. Seating is limited, 

so e-mail marysharonmoore@gmail.com to reserve 

your space. Flyer with details 

at marysharonmoore.com. 

Rachelôs Vineyard Weekend Retreat 

June 10 ï 12, 2016 

Griffin Center 

Abortion crosses all boundaries of religion, race, 

age, and socio-economic position. Rachelôs 

Vineyard weekend retreat in Milwaukie is a 

confidential and compassionate ministry that 

offers a safe environment for mothers and fathers 

of children lost to abortion, grandparents, and 

other relatives, health care providers, and many 

others.  

Call 1-800-249-8074 or e-mail 

projectrachel@ccoregon.org  

The conference volunteers of St. Vincent de Paul 

invite you to kick off summer with a short, inspirational 

and free retreat in Veneta, featuring nationally known 

Catholic author and speaker Mary Sharon Moore of 

Eugene. Entitled ñWhat I Am Learning; Apprenticeship 

in a season of mercy,ò Ms. Moore will reflect on 

freedom in poverty, how the poor evangelize, and 

conforming to Christ. A barbecue lunch will follow then 

a book signing and farewell. The retreat will be 

Saturday, June 11 at St. Catherine of Siena Church, 

25181 E Broadway Ave. The doors will open at 10:15 

a.m. Bring a friend, leave with many! Contact Judy 

Hunt at 541-743-7136 or judy.hunt@svdp.us.  

1st Way Needs Volunteers.  1st Way is a crisis 

pregnancy center that helps any girl or woman 

distressed by an unplanned pregnancy.  Right now 

they need volunteers.  Anyone interested in helping 

should call 541-687-8651 to schedule an interview 

with the Director. You would be assigned a regular 

shift at the 1st Way office--usually 3 hours a week--

that suits your schedule.  Training will be provided. 

Please give this prayerful consideration.  You could 

save a baby's life!  

CHURCH CLEAN-UP UPDATE 

Thanks to the Discipleship Group for cleaning the church 

and Parish hall.   We cleaned the pews, dewebbed, 

vacuumed and cleaned the bathrooms.  

Our next cleaning will be Saturday, July 16th from 9-11am.  

We will be asking anyone in the parish to sign up if you are 

interested since we have no group representing that month.  

We will have a sign up sheet a few weeks before the date in 

the church. 

All are welcome to come and participate. Just bring yourself 

and we will provide the rest. Many hands make light work.  

Together we can do great things for OUR church. 

Oregon Retrouvaille will be offering one of their 

ñWeekend Programsò June 10-12 at Mount Angel 

Abbey. This program is specifically designed to 

provide help for marriages which are facing serious 

challenges and difficulties. More information about the 

important ministry that Retrouvaille offers can be found 

here: https://retrouvailleportland.wordpress.com 

Please contact Jason Kidd with any questions at 

jkidd@archdpdx.org  or 503-233-8304 

The 50th Anniversary Jubilee celebration for Father 

John Waldron's ordination is coming up soon. June 17, 

which is a Friday evening at 7PM. It will be held at 

Holy Trinity Catholic Church on Walker Road in 

Beaverton OR. There will me a Mass and reception 

following.  




